
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
April 23, 2021 

 
The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairwoman 
House Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for Telfair Avenue Multi-Modal Bridge Over Pacoima Wash 
Project in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Office of 
Los Angeles City Councilwoman Monica Rodriguez (City of Los Angeles, Council 
District 7) in Partnership with the Bureau of Engineering, located at 200 N. Spring St, 
Rm 455, Los Angeles, CA 90012.  
 
The funding would be used for the construction of a new pedestrian and bicycle bridge 
along Telfair Avenue over the Pacoima Wash and will provide direct access to the future 
El Dorado Park. Currently, local students and neighborhood residents use this dangerous 
cut-through route as there is no safer option. This project is greatly needed for the 
community and will both provide increased safer, active transportation while investing in 
the aesthetics of the Wash. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
TONY CÁRDENAS 
Member of Congress 
California, 29th District 
 
 


